
 
 

 

DATE: August 20, 2018 
 
TO: Prospective Respondents  
 
FROM: Amy Lucey, Contracts Administrator 
 
SUBJECT: Addendum #5 to Invitation for Bids # 33203-1, Second Call: 96B Rehabilitation 
 
As a result of inquiries, the following clarifications/changes are provided for your information.  Please make 
all appropriate changes to your bid documents.  Note:  changes are reflected with original language shown 
with strike-through and new language is underlined. 
 
Q1.   Can you please confirm that we are allowed to bid this project as we missed the 

Mandatory Pre-Bid meeting when the project was first bid, I understand this is a rebid 
and does not have the mandatory meeting, one of our team members was present for the 
Non-Mandatory Pre-bid meeting held on 08/09/2018. Our name is there on the plan 
holders list. 

 
A1: Because the Second Call pre-bid was Non-Mandatory, any interested Contractor may bid on the 

Project. 
 
 
 
Q2: Can you please clarify under “Agreement between the St. Johns River water management 

district and sub-contractor” on page number 35 (Item 18A) says that “Contractor shall not 
sublet, assign or transfer work  involving more than 15% of  the total cost of work” and 
item 19 on the same page states that no more than 20% of the total bid can be 
subcontracted. Which is correct? This project involves several specialty items of work 
that would normally be subcontracted. If we need to subcontract more than this amount 
but less than 45% of the total bid amount can we still bid this project?  

 
A2: The page referred to is from the Sample Agreement provided for reference only.  For this project 

the subcontractor percentage can be increased. 
 
 
 
NOTE:  The Bid Opening remains 2:00 p.m., Tuesday, August 28, 2018. 
 
Please acknowledge receipt of this Addendum on the BID FORM provided in the bid package.   
 
If you have any questions, please e-mail me at alucey@sjrwmd.com. 
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